Academic Policies and Standards Committee

Meeting Date:  Dec. 9, 2009

Location:  KC 1142

Time: 12:30-2:30 pm

Members present:  Cindy Beel-Bates (Chair), Laura Harris, , Dan Vaughn, Prince Anyalebechi, Lori Koste, Phyllis Vandenberg, Maria Cimitile, John Shinsky (late), Patricia Clark (late)
1.  Introductions

Guest:  Phillip Batty

2.  Approval of Minutes of October 28, 2009

Motion by Phyllis Vandenberg, approved unanimously. 

3.  Old business
3.1  Dan Vaughn provided an update of the AI ad hoc committee – 4 people have expressed an interest, 3-4 holdovers from previous comm., so nearing appropriate size (8-10). 

3.2  Laura Harris provided an update of the AI survey responses.  Thus far, 370 responses have been received.  Laura also provided a preliminary analysis of the data.  Survey closes 12/18/2009.  Committee members should remind their respective divisions about the survey to urge responding.
3.3  From Gwenn via Cindy Beel-Bates, no further meetings of Veteran’s roundtable have occurred.

3.4  Maria Cimitile updated us on the Academic Amnesty issue.  Per her discussion with Nancy Giardina, no further effort is needed regarding the amnesty policy.  Current policy is acceptable.

4.  New business:

4.1  Phil Batty presented “Looking for evidence of grade inflation 2000-2001 thru 2008-2009”.  This represented an analysis of only undergraduate grades at this point.  No dramatic change over this decade – fairly consistent, but significant positive slope of .003 over the time examined.

By course level, 0 and 100 level course show increasing grades, 200-400 level courses show some small decline.

Admission GPA for entering students has increased over the last decade for FTIAC students.

Any correlation with secondary admit programs (100 level courses)?  More programs have secondary admit requirements now – Phil said he didn’t think there were that many changes since he started here in 2004-2005.  Hasn’t been examined.  Could potentially evaluate.

Changes after the adoption of single repeat for courses policy?  Would need specific activation date.  Can pull out data regarding multiple repeats to see if that has an impact on grade inflation.  Just include first attempts to see if relationships/data changes.

By college, there is a range of average GPAs for both upper and lower level courses.  Linearized versions show some significance for change in slopes, some increasing and some decreasing. 

Institutional Analysis website provides access to reports that analyze course/grade data for last 10 years or so.  

Phil will e-mail report to Cindy for distribution to the committee.

Is there grade inflation with adjunct faculty vs. tenure track faculty?  Would need to control for the course.

Should we look at Graduate level grades too?  For APSC, probably not necessary for policy purposes.

If APSC doesn’t think there is an issue, should the analysis stop here?  Committee will discuss and Cindy will email with any additional analysis that we would like.

Committee as a whole does not consider the changes over the last decade to be of concern.  We should support our decision with appropriate data/charts from Phil.  Motion by Phyllis Vandenberg, second by Patricia Clark:  We recommend we revisit the issue every 5 years, to remain current and stay aware of any issues that may occur over time.  Unanimous approval.

We will not request any additional analysis from Phil at this time.  There are potential questions that may be evaluated in the future, but not at the present time.

4.2  Graduate Assistantship guidelines – can apply for 2010-2011 AY, request must be submitted by 3/19/2010.  Should APSC take ownership of AI website or should AI ad hoc committee?  Who should address GA issue?

Dan Vaughn recommends website be taken down for the moment, let AI ad hoc comm. move forward, and address need for GA at that time.  From a timing standpoint, website may be ineffective at this point.  Once direction set by AI ad hoc comm., website will have greater value.
Cindy Beel-Bates recommends leaving the website to report AI survey data then possibly taking it down?  Dan will leave standing for now.
Patricia Clark motioned to table discussion of GA until ad hoc committee meets.  John Shinsky seconded the motion.  Unanimous approval.

5.  Possible meetings in Winter 2010?

5.1   Wednesday afternoons, from 12-2, downtown, seems to be the likely meeting time.  Specific dates to be set.

5.2  Webinar on AI to be scheduled for the committee in the future, subject to receipt of materials.
5.3  Patricia Clark on sabb. next semester, substitute expected.

6.  Phyllis Vandenberg moved to adjourn, seconded by Cindy Beel-Bates.  All in favor.

Meeting adjourned at 2:15 pm.
Minutes submitted by:  Lori Koste

